Graduate Council Minutes
August 13, 2007

Members Present:  Thomas Eaves (Chair), Tom Barnett, Michael Deis, Russell Porter, Sue Sanner, Susan Hunter, Michael Tidwell, Jennell Charles, Melanie Poudevigne, Anthony Giovannitti, Elizabeth Taylor

Meeting called to order by Dr. Eaves at 3:05 p.m.
Dr. Eaves welcomed everyone and made introduction of new committee members.  
Dr. Eaves present the following graduate faculty applications for consideration:

· Lari Arjomand of the School of Business was recommended for full status.  A motion was made by Dr. Eaves and was seconded by Russell Porter to accept Lari Arjomand as a full status member of the graduate faculty.

· David Ludley of the College of Arts and Sciences was recommended for temporary status but the Council had questions about the need for him to teach a graduate course.  His application was tabled until the next meeting so that Tom Barnett could obtain the answers to the committee’s questions.  

· Scott Stegall of the College of Professional Studies was recommended for Adjunct Associate faculty member status.  A motion was made by Tom Barnett and was seconded by Susan Sanner to accept Scott Stegall for Adjunct Associate faculty member status.  

· Dr. Shakil Akhtar of the College of Information and Mathematical Sciences was recommended for full status but the Council requested the application be submitted in the appropriate format.  His application was tabled until the next meeting so that Anthony Giovannitti could have the application prepared in the appropriate format.  

Dr. Eaves discussed the need for a graduate catalogue.  For the upcoming year the graduate catalogue will be a section within the existing catalogue.  Dr. Eaves said that the program coordinators will need to have information on their respective programs sent to the Office of Graduate Studies over the next two months.  He indicated that his expectation was to have the first draft of the catalogue by January 2008.  For the 2008-09 academic year there will probably be a separate graduate catalogue.  
Russell Porter asked if individual program had prepared a graduate handbook could they be distributed to graduate students.  Eaves said that they were welcome to distribute them as long as the word “DRAFT” appeared somewhere at the back of the book.  Eaves also asked each program coordinator could please send their graduate handbooks to him so that we could ensure that we are providing students with consistent and the most up to date information as it relates to the School of Graduate Studies.  
Dr. Eaves asked the committee to begin thinking about assessment outcomes.  Although SACS review will be in approximately five years the BOR review will be sooner.  Assessment outcomes will also be important as we begin the application process to the Council of Graduate Studies.  

Russell Porter brought forward the question of faculty workload.  Eaves indicated that faculty workload was a decision determined by the Departmental Chairs and Deans.  It is not determined by the Office of the Provost.  It has been recommended to the Administration that a graduate course will equate to 1.5 times an undergraduate course.  However this recommendation has not yet been approved by the Office of the President.  

Russell Porter asked about monies available for Recruitment.  Eaves suggested the program coordinators meet to develop a plan and then to present it to him.  Eaves mentioned the information that was prepared and distributed via email by Michael Deis about several area recruitment fairs.  
Susan Hunter discussed the possibility of having a graduate open house each semester as a way to attract prospective applicants.  

 Eaves mentioned the possibility of adding additional graduate degrees in the future.  The degrees that would possibly be offered are a M.A. Psychology, Master in Achieves, MAT, and a M.Ed. or M.S. Ed.   
Eaves asked the committee to begin thinking about the formation of a curriculum subcommittee.

The next meeting will be set probably the second or third week of each month.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:05 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Elizabeth Taylor
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